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Memorandum

To:
EID Inspection Personnel
From:
Michael Hennessy, Chief Electrical Inspector 
Date:
May 15, 2008
Subject:
Guidelines for Installing Transformers in Hollow Spaces
Purpose:
To provide guidelines for the installation of transformers 600 volts nominal or less and not exceeding 50kva when suitable floor or wall space is not available.
Reference:
San Francisco Electrical Code (SFEC) 2007 Edition, Section 450.13(B)
Existing Text: Dry-type transformers 600 volts, nominal, or less and not exceeding 50 KVA shall be permitted in hollow spaces of buildings not permanently closed in by structure, provided they meet the ventilation requirements of 450.9 and separation from combustible material requirements of 450.21(A).  Transformers so installed shall not be required to be readily accessible.
Additional Provisions:
In addition to the requirements of Section 450.13 above, the following shall apply:

1.
Provide adequate access to, and workspace at, the transformer 
2.
Provide mounting, support, and lateral bracing in accordance with the applicable Section of the San Francisco Building Code for suspended installations
3. 
Provide an externally operated disconnect switch adjacent to the transformer
4. 
Provide prominent and durable signage at or adjacent to the transformer that reads as follows: DANGER, DISCONNECT SUPPLY POWER BEFORE REMOVING THE TRANSFORMER TERMINATION COVER  
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